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Dear Neighbour,

As part of the planning process for the new primary school and community spaces at Green Square, an
archaeological investigation will start from 18 October 2021.

The investigation is part of the planning process and will be included in the Environmental Impact
Statement that is being prepared for the State Significant Development application for this project.

Specifically, the archaeological investigation is for an Aboriginal Heritage Impact Permit. The
investigation will involve digging and refilling approximately 12 small test pits across the project site.
The test pits will be dug by a team of archaeologists with monitoring by representatives of the local
Aboriginal community.

This excavation work will take up to seven days, but it may take longer if any objects of interest are
found. Work will take place between 7:30 am and 4:30 pm, Monday to Friday. Where possible pits will
be dug by hand using shovels, however in some cases excavating machinery may need to be used for
short periods of time.

We will work closely with the Waranara Early Education Centre management to minimise disruption to
their operations. There will be no change to vehicle or pedestrian access as a result of the work.

The health, safety, and well-being of the local community is our highest priority and we will continue to
keep the community updated.

All excavation work will be conducted in accordance with current NSW Covid-19 protocols. We
apologise for any inconvenience during this essential work.

For any queries relating to this work, please contact School Infrastructure NSW using the contact
details below.
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